BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 21 May 2003 at 7.30 pm
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Also present


J A Pickles – Clerk to the Council 





Sgt J Buckley – Community Police





Heidi Humphrys – Warrington Guardian

C11
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor J Coop, Councillor E Coop, Councilor S Hamel,Councillor L Kilshaw and Councillor T O’Neill.  

C12
Community Policing

C12.1
The Chairman welcomed Sgt Buckley to the meeting, the following issues were raised and discussed;


Sgt Buckley

1. Sgt. Buckley reported on the high volume of burglaries from houses and sheds within the Parish;

2. It was reported that the vehicle crime figures had not lessened, in addition to this, vehicle fuel pipes were being cut in the area;

3. Caravan theft was a current issue;

4. Youth disorder was down due to the present inclement weather;

5. It was noted that in the previous week 9 people had been arrested;  

6. It was reported that residential Parish area seemed to be more of a problem from Monday to Thursday with the outlying areas being more of a problem at weekends;

7. Phipps Brook and the Industrial Estate were a constant problem.    

Councillors

1. Councillor J Joyce requested that the cutting of the vehicle fuel pipes be reported to Paul Broadhurst;

2. Councillor D Earl reported that Travelers Caravans had been parked up for some time on land off Charon Way, the Committee noted that unless the land owner complained the Police could not act, Councillor J Joyce reported that Warrington was situated on the traditional migratory route;

3. Councillor T Cross reported on the use of Pods;

4. Councillor P Wilde reported on the sale of intoxicating liquor to the under aged residents in Burtonwood village, several complaints had been brought to her attention, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Martin Ellis, Operational Manager for the local Cooperative Store requesting that closer checks be put into place

C13
Minutes of the Previous Meetings (16 April 2003)


Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.

C14
Matters Arising

C14.1
Mercer Street Adoption (Minute C5.1 Refers)

The Committee noted that Councillor Higham had held talks with Martin Ellis of the Co-op and John Plant of the Borough Council. It was reported that that all parties were in agreement as to the work to be done, it was also noted that John Plant had agreed to do further costings for the work and would draw up the relevant plans.

C14.2
Mersey Valley Ground Work Trust (Minute C5.3 Refers)

The Committee noted that Amen Rtchie had been asked to attend the forthcoming meeting of the Council, but had sent his apologies as he was going on holiday.  

C14.3
Dog Fouling Bins (Minute C5.4 Refers)

The Committee noted that Councillor T Marsland had been liaising with John Williams of the Borough Council regarding the feasibility and siting of the bins.

C14.4
Fly Posting (Minute C5.5 Refers) 


Councillor D Earl raised the issue of fly posting, it was noted that the Clerk had 

corresponded with the relevant Borough Council department, and that this matter was currently a Scrutiny Agenda Inquiry.

C14.5
Kingswood 6/7 – Application No. PL/WR/03/74 (Minute C8.5 Refers)

The Committee raised issues and viewed their concerns over the planned development, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council with regard to vehicle access, hours of working and wheel washing facilities  

C14.6
Screening of Parish Councillors (Minute C9.6 Refers)

The Clerk reported that the Borough Council would screen Parish Councillors who as part of their Parish duty sat on School Governor Boards, it was noted that the screening would be done by the school in question via the local Education Authority.

C14.7
Rugby Pitches (Minute C9.7 Refers)
It was noted by the Committee that all of the grassed areas on the playing fields had now been cut.

C14.8
Phipps Brook (Minute C10.3 Refers)

It was reported that Councillor J Joyce had received a reply from the Environment Agency and had arranged a site visit with an inspector. It was noted that the Brook was full of rubbish and that the residents of the nearby bungalows were suffering due to their road being used as a short cut through to the brook, Councillor Joyce had also contacted the Local Housing Authority regarding this problem.

C15
Election of Chairman


Councillor T Cross was nominated by Councillor T Marsland and seconded by Councillor J Guthrie and it was 


Resolved that Councillor Tina Cross be elected to act as Chairman for the year 2003 - 2004       

            C16
Election of Vice Chairman


Councillor J Guthrie was nominated by Councillor T Marsland and seconded by Councillor G Cross and it was 


Resolved that Councillor J Guthrie be elected to act as Vice Chairman for the year 2003 - 2004                           

C17
Appointments to Finance Sub Committee


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub Committee for year 2003 – 2004


Chairman


Vice Chairman


Councillor E Coop

Councillor G Cross

Councillor J Joyce

C18
Appointments to Planning Sub Committee 


It was resolved that the following members serve on the Planning Sub Committee for year 2003 – 2004

Cllr T Marsland

Cllr B Cawley


Cllr P Hamel


Cllr T O’Neill

C19
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (21 May 2003)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by the Chairman T Cross, Councillor J Guthrie, and Councillor J Joyce, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C19.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor E Coop.

C19.2
Applications for Grant

That the following grant be awarded and approved:

St Paul of the Cross PTFA / Burtonwood Community Primary School £150.00 be awarded to aid a forthcoming joint fundraising event.

C19.3
Accounts Requiring and Authorised Payment 


16/04/03 A Charlson Electrical – Repairs at Kings. Ctre 
£  91.06

17/04/03 Cheshire Playing Fields Assoc. Annual Subs. 
£  15.00

21/04/03 K Tindall repairs to Roundabout at Clay Lane 
£  86.21 

28/04/03 S Smith Caretaking Duties 18 Jan. to 27 April 
£175.00

15/05/05 J Pickles Clerks Wages (May) 


£537.67

15/05/05 T Noble Room Bookings Clerk Invoice (May) 
£185.00

01/05/03 Protec PLC – Maintenance Contract 
 
£265.54 

21/05/03 J Pickles Clerks Expenses (May) 


£208.93


09/05/03 WBC Dog Fouling Bin Collins Green 

£352.50

15/05/03 CPRE Membership Renewal


£  25.00 


19/05/03 Amanda Riley Invoice No. 21 (Asset Register)
£500.00


19/05/03 Royal Mail 





£  50.00

20/05/03 J Drearden Invoice No. 33 (Accounts) 

£200.00

C19.4
Monthly Accounts April 2003
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of April 2003 and it was

Recommended that the report be accepted     

C19.5
Bank Reconciliation 2003-2004
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of April 2003 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C19.6
Annual Accounts 2002 – 2003

The Clerk presented an Annual Income and Expenditure Account for the year ending 31 March 2003 showing the carried forward balance and it was

Recommended that the accounts be signed and accepted 

C19.7
Capital and Expenditure Program     

The Clerk updated the Committee with regard to the recent site visits to the play areas situated at Clay Lane and Collins Green. The Council noted that 3 quotations had been sought for the replacement of the safety surfaces and that the 3 contractors concerned were recommended by the neighbouring local  authorities, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk correspond with the contractors as the quotations received were of a similar financial figure 
C19.8
Asset Register

The Clerk produced a report detailing the assets of the Parish Council as at 31 March 2003, and it was


Recommended that the report be accepted

C19.9 Computer Equipment

Resolved that the Clerk purchase new computer equipment upon suitable quotations being sought 

C20
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (21 May 2003)

The Chair reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by the Chairman T Marsland, Councillor B Cawley and Councillor S Rotherham who substituted for Councillor T O’Neill, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C20.1
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that Councillor G Cross declared an interest and took no further part in this agenda item.    

C20.2
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor P Hamel and Councillor T O’Neill.

C20.3
Notice of Decision on Planning Application

The Council noted that 10 Notice of Decision Planning Application had been received.

C20.4
Domestic Planning Applications

The Council noted that 9 Notice of Domestic Planning Applications had been received, no issues of concern or objections were made.

C20.5
Non Domestic Planning Applications

The Council noted that 4 Notice of Non Domestic Planning Applications had been received.

1. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00123, applicant Scottish Power Systems, location – West side of Cromwell Avenue, Westbrook, - proposed renewal of Planning Permission for a 33 KV Electricity Substation.

2. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00271, applicant Tuneside Limited, location – St. Paul of the Cross Catholic Primary School, Milnthorpe Road, Burtonwood, - proposed alterations to form secure entrance lobby, office and disabled toilet. 

3. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00204, applicant Arnold Clark Automobiles Limited, location – Site 9 Gemini Retail Park, Europa Boulevard – proposed extension of parking/display areas with addition of glazing to show room and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view the Committees concerns  

4. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00206, applicant Arnold Clark Automobiles Limited, location – Site 9 Gemini Retail Park, Europa Boulevard – proposed various signs on building and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view the Committees concerns  

C20.6
Land East of Winsford Drive(Application No.2003/00056) Clifford Developments Ltd  

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view the Committees concerns and that development should only go ahead if it complied with the village design statement  

C20.7
Development Framework for Omega

The Council noted that the Development Framework and Masterplan draft consultation document had been received for consideration and comment.

C21
Correspondence

The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

1. 16/04/03 WBC  Copy Letter sent to United Northwest Coop Mercer Street

2. 17/04/03 The Cheshire Cauldren News Letter 

3. 17/04/03 WBC – UDP Acknowledgement of Representations Made

4. 22/04/03 WBC - Hanging Baskets

5. 22/04/03 The Countryside Agency – Parish Plans for Town and Parish Councils

6. 24/04/03 Mrs A Murphy – Letter of Complaint

7. 24/04/03 Boundary Commission for England Acknowledgement Card

8. 28/04/03 WBC – Council Summons

9. 01/05/03 WBC – LA21 Older Peoples Forum Agenda

10. 02/05/03 WBC – LA21 Waste Group Agenda

11. 06/05/03 Cheshire Constabulary – Crime report

12. 06/05/03 Rural Matters

13. 06/05/03 CPRE Cheshire Branch 

14. 06/05/03 James Motion Intent to apply for transfer of License – Deep Pan Pizza

15. 10/05/03 Email requesting Family History  

16. 12/05/03 WBC Safety Checks to gas and electrical installations

17. 13/05/03 Email from Burtonwood Bulldogs Complaint ref. Dog Fouling 

18. 13/05/03 Letter of Thank you from Burtonwood Bulldogs for Grant

19. 15/05/03 DEFRA – Good Councillors Guide

20. 15/05/03 DEFRA – Good Councillors Guide 

21. 15/05/03 Zurich Municipal – Annual Health & Safety Seminars

22. 15/05/03 Burtonwood Community School – Letter of thanks for grant

23. 15/05/03 WBT letter of confirmation to attend next meeting 

C21.1
The Countryside Agency – Parish Plans for Town and Parish Councils (Item Number 5 Refers)

The Council noted that Councillor J Joyce would pass this information over to the Village Design Team as grants of up to £5000 could be awarded.

C21.2
Mrs A Murphy – Concerns Over Burtonwood Village Play Areas (Item Number 6 Refers) 

Resolved that the Clerk correspond with Mrs Murphy to convey the upgrading plans for the play areas

C21.3
Family History Request (Item Number 15 Refers) 


Guardian reporter Heidi Humphreys reported that she would look further into this matter to see if any information could be found. 

C21.4
WBC Safety Check (Item Number 16 Refers) 

The Council noted that the items requested would be complied and forwarded as soon as possible.

C21.5
Burtonwood Bulldog – Fir Tree Lane Playing Fields (Item Number 17 Refers) 

Resolved that the Clerk order a Dog Fouling Bin and Polite Notices to be made and placed on the playing fields at Fir Tree Lane

C21.6
Warrington Borough Transport (Item Number 22 Refers)
The Committee noted that a representative would attend the June meeting of the Council to answer questions regarding local public transport issues. 

C22
Any Other Business

C22.1
Omega

The Committee noted that from 19 May 2003 a widespread consultation exercised had commenced, involving public exhibition onsite and within Warrington Town Centre, also a leaflet had been delivered to over 12,00 local households. 

C22.2
Callands Shopping Centre

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request the bollards and bins be reinstated as per the original design

C22.3
Chapel Lane Embankment

Councillor J Joyce reported to the Council that steps had been cut into the embankment opposite properties numbered 63 – 71 Chapel Lane, Burtonwood. The Committee noted that the steps were being used as a short cut and the land leading down to the Community Centre had become overgrown, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request the steps be removed and the area to the Community Centre be landscaped

C22.4
Telecommunication Masts

Councillor G Cross reported to the Committee that he had sent a letter of complaint regarding the siting of further masts on Cromwell Avenue. It was reported that the Government had issued a paper confirming these constructions were safe, but it was noted that further studies were being done, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to object to further masts being erected due to the detrimental effect of the street scene   

C23
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C24
Room Bookings Clerk

The meeting closed at 9.20 pm

Signed as a true record………………………………Councillor T Cross (Chairman)








    18 June 2003
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